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Dear Mr. Yellow Thunder,

On September 29, 2015, I sent an e-mail message requesting potential dates so that NRC staff could coordinate a meeting with the Oglala Sioux Tribe. I have reached out to you via phone but on those occasions, you were unavailable. Therefore, I am following up once again through e-mail.

The NRC staff would greatly appreciate it if you can share with us potential dates when the Oglala Sioux Tribe would be available for a government-to-government meeting.

Regards,

Kellee Jamerson

Kellee L. Jamerson

Environmental Scientist

NMSS/FCSE/ERB

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

· E-mail: Kellee.Jamerson@nrc.gov ' Phone: (301) 415-7408
/ Fax: (301) 415-0020

- Mail Stop: T-4B16


From: Jamerson, Kellee

Sent: Tuesday, September 29, 2015 4:24 PM

To: 'dennis@oglalathpo.org' <dennis@oglalathpo.org>

Cc: Jamerson, Kellee <Kellee.Jamerson@nrc.gov>

Subject: Follow-up Email Requesting Potential Dates for a Meeting with the Oglala Sioux Tribe

Dear Mr. Yellow Thunder,

Good afternoon.

Thank you for your letter dated September 24, 2015, regarding NRC’s consultation with the Oglala Sioux Tribe under Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA) for the Dewey-Burdock in situ uranium recovery project. I have reached out to you via phone to discuss potential dates for the proposed government-to-government meeting with the Oglala Sioux Tribe, but I thought I would also follow-up via e-mail. We appreciate the Oglala Sioux Tribe’s willingness to meet with us. To coordinate this meeting, we want to ensure that we understand the Tribe’s availability within the next few months so that we can accommodate your schedule accordingly. In this regard, we would greatly appreciate if you can share with us potential dates when you would be available for a meeting. We also agree that the meeting would be best to take place in the region of the proposed project, and have no objection with your suggestion of Pine Ridge.

In your letter, you also suggest to include other Sioux Tribes. We have no objection to the Oglala Sioux Tribe inviting other parties to the meeting in order to further our consultation with your Tribe.

We appreciate the opportunity to further consult with the Oglala Sioux Tribe on matters related to the Dewey-Burdock project and look forward to the meeting.

Regards,

Kellee Jamerson

Kellee L. Jamerson

Environmental Scientist

NMSS/FCSE/ERB

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

· E-mail: Kellee.Jamerson@nrc.gov ' Phone: (301) 415-7408
/ Fax: (301) 415-0020

- Mail Stop: T-4B16


